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NCAR Procedure for Long-Term 
Facilities Reservations 

During the April Board of Trustees meeting, the 
Trustees were asked by NCAR Director Wilmot Hess 
to review a proposed new procedure for reserva-
tions, more than a year in advance, for facility 
use. Occasionally, some of the larger programs for 
which support is requested, by virtue of the sub-
stantial number of investigators and facilities 
involved and their attendant budgetary needs, will 
require that reservations of facilities be made 
far in advance of their programs in order to 
permit effective planning. Examples of past 
programs with such needs have been CCOPE, SESAME, 
MONEX, FGGE, and GATE. The trustees commented 
favorably on this new procedure and recommended 
that management implement it. 

The current procedures for allocation of NCAR 
field facilities call for review, by the Atmo-
spheric Technology Division (ATD) advisory panels, 
of requests for support approximately six months 
to one year in advance of the programs' use of the 
facilities and computing resources. The facili-
ties are committed by the ATD director based upon 
advice of the panels. The six-month to one-year 
period for advance commitment has been selected in 
order to satisfy two objectives: 

• To provide the atmospheric sciences community 
at large with equitable access to facilities in a 
time frame consistent with the normal NSF proposal 
review process. (The facilities are frequently 
oversubscribed, and allocations are made on the 
basis of merit rather than the dates on which 
requests are received.) 

• To allow ample time for scientists to plan for ' 
their programs. 

These procedures have been adopted upon the advice 
of the ATD advisory panels and have proven to be 
responsive to the needs of small programs in-
volving a single or a limited number of investi-
gators as well as larger multi-investigator, 
multi-institution programs. 

Following is an explanation of now longer-term 
commitments of facilities can be obtained under 
the new procedure, Availability of NCAR facilities 
to community users is dependent upon three 
fac'i:ors: (1) the NCAR allocation process, 
(2) availability of funds and their allocation as 
approved by the UCAR Board of Trustees, and 
(3) status of development. Each of these factors 
is discussed below. 

A program requiring long-range reservations of 
facilities must make its needs known by submitting 

requests to the ATD facility managers. A cov,er 
letter stating why an advance reservation is 
needed must accompany the requests, and copies of 
this letter must also be submitted to the ATD 
director and the director of NCAR. These requests 
will subsequently be reviewed by the advisory 
panels. Based upon the advice received, the ATD 
director, with the approval and concurrence of the 
director of NCAR, may then reserve certain facili-
ties and resources for use by the program. Such 
reservations are contingent upon the program sci-
entists' receipt of collateral support from the 
sponsoring agency. They are also contingent upon 
overall NCAR budget levels and priorities. In 
general, NCAR will attempt to provide ample 
advance reservations to permit planning to proceed 
without compromising excessively its facility 
support to the broader community. Each case will 
be evaluated on its individual merits, 

It must be emphasized that only currently opera-
tional ATD facilities can be committed in advance 
to programs. Systems under development cannot be 
committed in advance for the simple reason that 
the date of completion of the development cannot 
be predicted with certainty. The principal 
investigators of a program may identify a system 
under development as being of special value to 
their program. In such a case they must distin-
guish between a system under development that is 
essential to their program and one that would be a 
desirable adjunct. If the new system is essential, 
the program schedule must be flexible enough to 
allow the time necessary to complete the develop-
ment. If it is merely a desirable adjunct to the 
program, ATD will make a strong effort, but not a 
commitment, to complete the development and test 
the new system within the framework of the 
program, In this way NCAR will he able to benefit 
from the experience of testing the new system in 
the field program environment, and the investi-
gators may benefit from the supplemental data 
provided, 

Base NCAR/ATD funds are often insufficient to 
deliver support of the scope and magnitude that 
are typically called for in large cooperative 
programs, Thus, although ATD will reserve cur-
rently operational facilities in advance, actual 
provisioning of support, and the amount of 
support, may be contingent upon receipt of incre-
mental funds fro~ the agencies that are supporting 
the program. Supplemental funds might also be 
required to deploy a newly developed system in the 
field program. 

For additional information about this new proce-
dure, please contact Robert Serafin, director, 
Atmospheric Technology Division (by mail at NCAR, 
P.O. Box 3000, Boulder, Colorado 80307 or by phone 
at 303-497-8830 1 FTS: 320-8830), 




